GREAT BASIN COLLEGE
STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes
January 18, 2019
11:00 a.m.

Meeting by Interactive System
Battle Mountain - GBC BM
Elko — Ronald V. Hicks SGA Senate Chambers LCSL 122
Ely - GBC 107
Pahrump - GBC PVC 120
Winnemucca - GBC 115

President Linville called meeting to order at 11:22 a.m. Moved to roll call.

1. ROLL CALL

SGA Secretary Johnson commenced with roll call.

Executive Board

Present Rebecca Linville, President
Unexcused Bonnie Griffith, Vice President
Present Brooke Johnson, Secretary
Present Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate

Battle Mountain Senator
Present Marbella Dias

Elko Senators
Excused Amanda Page
Present Maribel Vera
Unexcused Wright Catches

Ely Senators

Vacant

Pahrump Senators
Unexcused Rose Yager

Winnemucca Senators
Present Antonia Marler

Members of the Public Present:

SGA Advisor- Pat Anderson, GEAR UP Ambassador- Alex Porter, Thomas Gould,
KayLee Linville.
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2.

PUBLIC COMMENT INFORMATION

President Linville-she sent out an email that has the Tuition Guarantee Program and the Tuition
Predictability plans that NSA will be voting on. NSA has asked the governing body to vote on which
options they would support, and to bring their vote back to them. President Linville asked SGA
members to read over the plans and talk to the students about it, then in the next SGA meeting to
discuss and then vote on it.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Dias motioned to approve the agenda for January 18, 2019. Senator Marler seconded.
DISCUSSION: Amend spelling on item 10 ninht to night. Motion passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Vera motioned to approve the minutes for the GBC SGA meeting held on December 7,
2018. Senator Dias seconded. DISSUSSION: Amendment- put periods at the end on item 10, 14,
15,16, 18, and 20. Motion Passed unanimously.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT INFORMATION

President Linville had done a little with SGA since Rhylee was born, but she will be going to Board of
Regents meeting on March 1 in Elko, so there will be no meeting for SGA on March 1. Vice President
of Business Affair Sonja Sibert and she will be going to Rural College Day at the legislature on May
3.

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT INFORMATION

Nothing new to report.

TREASURY REPORT INFORMATION

President Linville had nothing new to report.
Student Advocate Mendez had nothing new to report.

STUDENT ADVOCATE’S REPORT INFORMATION

Student Advocate Mendez reported that she performed the grade checks. She also informed everyone
that students can register Saturday, January 19 from 10am-2pm and that classes start Tuesday, January
22,

SENATOR REPORTS INFORMATION

Battle Mountain- Senator Dias reported that she just getting ready for future events.

Elko- the Elko Senators are getting ready for their upcoming events that will be happening the first
week of classes.

Ely- None.
Pahrump-None.
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Winnemucca- Senator Marler reported that their food drive donated 515 Ibs. of food to the food bank,
and she is putting together Welcome Back Snack bags.

ELKO-SGA BINGO NIGHT FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Secretary Johnson motioned to approve Senator Page’s request of a cap of $1300.00 for supplies
and prizes and a cap of $350.00 for snacks and refreshments for SGA Bingo Night at the Elko
Campus in room GTA 130 February 13, 2019. Senator Marler seconded. DISSUSSION: None.
Motion Passed unanimously.

ELKO-LEPRECHAUN HUNT FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Marler motioned to approve Senator Page’s request of a cap of $500.00 for supplies and
prizes for a Leprechaun Hunt event to take place at the Elko Campus March 18-21, 2019 from
12pm-7pm. Senator Dias seconded. DISSUSSION: None. Motion Passed unanimously.

ELKO-BINGO SUPPLIES FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Secretary Johnson motioned to approve Senator Vera’s request of a cap $250.00 for supplies and
prizes for Bingo Supplies for the Elko Campus. Senator Dias seconded. DISSUSSION: None.
Motion Passed unanimously.

ELKO-VALENTINE CANDY FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Secretary Johnson motioned to approve Senator Vera’'s request of a cap of $300.00 for snacks and
refreshments for Valentine Candy for the Elko Campus February 11-14, 2019. Senator Dias
seconded. DISSUSSION: None. Motion Passed unanimously.

WINNEMUCCA-VALENTINE SWEET TREAT DECORATION FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Vera motioned to approve Senator Marler’s request of a cap of $50.00 for supplies and
prizes and a cap of $200.00 for snacks and refreshments for Valentine Sweet Treat Decoration to
take place at the Winnemucca Center February 12, 2019 from [pm-3pm. Secretary Johnson
seconded. DISSUSSION: None. Motion Passed unanimously.

BATTLE MOUNTAIN-VALENTINE FOR POSSIBLE ACTION

Senator Vera motioned to approve Secretary Johnson’s request of a cap of $50.00 for supplies and
prizes and a cap of $200.00 for snacks and refreshments for Valentine event to take place at the
Battle Mountain Center February 11-14, 2019. Senator Dias seconded. DISSUSSION: None.
Motion Passed unanimously.

ELKO GAME ROOM INFORMATION

President Linville led a discussion regarding Athletics utilizing the Game Room in Leonard
Center. The Athletics needs a space to use and are looking at different spaces to use. Since the
Game room is not utilized that much by students, they are looking at this space to use for offices.
If this space is approved of then the students would lose this space. Senator Vera and Student
Advocate Mendez would like to update and revitalize this space so students can still use it. So
she asked everyone to think about this so in the future this subject maybe voted on. She also
asked if there is question that anyone has to email Pat Anderson, Adriana Mendez, and President
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Linville.

17. PUBLIC COMMENT INFORMATION

Senator Marler- Apologized for being late.

Adriana Mendez- Gave an update on how the combined event that the SGA, BBVC Club, and
Revitalization Committee put on went. They had pictures with Santa, the Grinch characters, and the
Grinch Movie. The event turned out better than they had expected. The event was free and $1,750 was
donated for the pictures, and all the pictures were emailed out. She also wanted to thank SGA for the
funding for the event.

Pat Anderson- Informed that the Battle Born Veterans Club is looking at starting up at the Ely Center due
to an advisor of the club moving over to Ely. So the club might be extend to other locations and be
looking to SGA for help.

Meeting is adjourned at 11:55 a.m.

SGA President: }%f%@/ ,%%//
i /
Date: J)/1/] 9




